TOWN OF BASIN 

Council Meeting – Regular Minutes

Tuesday, October 9, 2012

Town Hall Council Chambers @ 7:00 PM 
A Regular Meeting of the Town of Basin Council was held in the Council Chambers of the Town Hall in Basin, WY on Tuesday, October 9, 2012 at 7:00 PM.

Council Members present: Mayor Amy Kania, Deb Rathbun, Lyle King, Dave Cooper and Heath Hopkin.  Also present were Daryl Rapp, June Hill, Kay Mowery, Karla Pomeroy, Brandon Ohman with TCT West, Town Engineer Sherman Allred, Town Attorney Kent Richens, Steve Vanderploeg, Chief of Police Chris Kampbell, and Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman.

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Dave Cooper made the motion and Deb Rathbun seconded to approve the Consent Agenda as presented.  1)  Minutes from the Regular Council Meeting on 9/11/12, Special Meeting Minutes from 9/28/12 and Regular Workshop Meeting 10/3/12;  2)  September Financial Report; 3)  Vouchers  $223,153.25 + Payroll Gross $ GT=$378,564.35;  4)  Municipal Court Report; 5)  Delinquent Accounts:  $179,547.99 (30 days-Current), $42,060.94 (60 days), and $9,833.68 (90 days).  The vote to approve the Consent Agenda was unanimous.
Public Comments:  None

Public Hearing:  None

Planning and Zoning Commission:  The minutes from the 9/25/12 meeting have been included for review.  The Zoning and Subdivision Ordinance Revisions from the Commission website have been included for review.  The Commission would like a joint meeting with the Council.  The Mayor will approach P&Z and Ken Markert and arrange a time and date to meet with the Council. 

Raw Water Main Extension Request, Tillard Acres:  Mayor Kania has contacted both the Duncan’s and the Triplett’s concerning the extension.  The Wheeler’s would not be expected to pay since they already have access to raw water.  The estimated cost to the Town would be $10,000.  This would require a budget amendment.   Lyle King made the motion to receive an updated quote, and then informing the Triplett’s and the Duncan’s what their portions will be, to pay in advance, Heath Hopkin seconded the motion and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.  Heath recommended that this winter, if it is slow, the Town crew dig some of this and keep the work in house.  

Substation Loop Feed Electric Project Bid:  There is no new bid dollar information.   Border States should contact the Mayor tomorrow morning regarding the meter and switch; and the Town should hear back mid-week with the steel pricing numbers.  The Mayor presented a 10 and a 15 year plan.  Mayor Kania recommends that we stay with the 10 year plan.  The cost of the project was bumped up by an estimated $80,000.00.  This payback is already developed into the rate structure for electrical

Without having the final number, a special meeting will have to be held to make a final decision, including the cost of materials.  

Business Committed Grant-Gottsche:  Wednesday, Mayor Kania will meet with Gottsche and the Business Council.  The Town Office called around and gathered a range regarding the cost of commercial rental space per square foot and it was wide, with and without utilities.  Mayor Kania recommends that it be $.15 per square foot and Gottsche would pay their own utilities.  Kent Richens recommends that in a lease agreement, the leaser should pay their own utilities.  This all will remain contingent on receiving the grant.  The Council is in agreement with Mayor Kania’s figures and that negotiation is always a good thing.  The bidding laws would prevent them from lease to own.  If some years later they want to buy, it would have to go up for bid.  It is the consensus that the Town does not lease to own this facility to Gottsche.   The Council would need to have some final approval on the floor plan, and this all could be addressed in the lease agreement.

Building Permits:  1.) Steve Vanderploeg, 809 South 6th, pouring a cement pad


 2.) Jerry Hopkin (Nate Antley-owner), 359 N 7th, replace existing Sewer

Deb Rathbun made the motion to approve the building permit and Heath Hopkin seconded the motion, the motion carried unanimously. Discussion:  Heath stated on projects like #2, he would like to have Steve go ahead with this and not wait for Council in an emergency project setting.  

Chris presented the Emergency Response Plan for adoption.   Deb Rathbun made the motion to adopt all 3 documents as presented and Heath Hopkin seconded the motion; the motion carried with a unanimous vote.  

Bid award meeting for the Electrical Loop Feed will be Monday, October 15, 2012 at 8:15 AM. 

The Lineman position and the Maintenance position have both been filled.  

Lyle King made the motion to enter into executive session to discuss personnel and possible litigation at 8:23 PM, Dave Cooper seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Exit executive session at 8:33 PM.

There being no further business to discuss, Deb Rathbun made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 PM and Dave Cooper seconded.  The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 

                                                      


 ___________________________________________________
                                                        


Amy Kania, Mayor                 
___________________________________________________
Danielle Chapman, Clerk/Treasurer 
